
Minutes of the Sudbury Garden Club 
September 22, 2021 

Board Meeting at the Wayside Inn Tent 
Attendance 
Jo Ann Forester, Barbara Baumgardner, Ann Boland, Barbara Fay, Marilyn Hodges, Beth Iosua, 
Kaffee Kang, Janelle Landrigan, Leslie Lowe, Lynn Noland 
 
Secretary’s Report 
A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes of the June 16, 2021, board meeting.  
All were in favor.  A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes of the August 25, 
2021, board meeting with one correction.  All were in favor. 
 
Treasurer’s Report 
A motion was made and seconded to approve the Treasurer’s Report.  All were in favor.  Janelle 
reported that the finances were in good shape. 
 
Committee Reports: 
 
Programs/Meetings 
The board discussed October’s general meeting and board meeting.  The general meeting will be 
held at the Memorial Congregational Church.  No food or beverages will be served.  Members 
may bring their own drinks in a covered cup. The Hospitality Committee will help with the set 
up.  Masks and a box of wipes will be at the entrance with the name tags.  Members will be 
required to wear masks. The public will not be invited but the meeting will be referenced on our 
web site. 
 
The location of the October board meeting will be determined the week prior to the meeting. 
 
Yearbook 
Reimbursing the MCC for expense of photocopying the yearbooks was discussed.  A vote was 
taken and passed to reimburse the MCC $100, which will come out of the yearbook budget.  
Many thanks were expressed to Ann and Barbara for all their time and effort. 
 
Wayside Inn 
Holiday decorating for the Wayside Inn will occur over two days.  Jo Ann will create a signup 
genius for this event.  There will be no luncheon.  A decoration making workshop will be held on 
November 10 at 9:30 that will combine Wayside Inn lobby tree ornaments and the Boxwood 
activity preparation. 
 
The board discussed providing a plant sale gift certificate to the Wayside Inn for their raffle on 
10/30.  Expensing it as advertising for the plant sale as well as expensing it as a philanthropic 
contribution were considered.  The discussion was tabled for a future meeting when Patti could 
also provide input. 
 
GCFM 



Lynn Noland went to Groton and toured their gardens.  There is a flower show at Tower Hill 
from October 29-31.  Kaffee offered to create an events page on the website with links to the 
organization holding the event. 
 
Those who attended the Green Thumbs luncheon at Chill had a good time.  There will be a 
luncheon on October 1st at Welly’s in Hudson and a dinner on October 20th at Oak Barrel Tavern 
in Sudbury. 
 
Flower Arranging Workshop 
There will be a Floral arranging workshop at the MCC on October 20.  The $45 fee will include 
the flowers and the container.  A minimum of 10 are needed for the workshop to run.  Ann will 
put a reminder in the Grapevine. 
 
Beth Iosua 
Co-Secretary 


